EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES:  22.11.00

00.45
Boards of Examiners:  Supplementary Examinations
The Committee noted that in 1999/2000 the Faculty of Business and Management had held Boards of Examiners for supplementary examinations involving final year students towards the end of September, rather than during the scheduled period earlier in the month.  The purpose behind this rescheduling was to provide external examiners with additional time to consider the work of candidates.  The following recommendations were made to the Committee:

i) that all meetings of Boards of Examiners considering the results of candidates assessed at the supplementary examination period should be held during the prescribed period; and

ii) that the scripts for final year students should be sent to external examiners following the supplementary examinations together with the pro forma entitled Confirmation of Recommended Classification to enable these to be returned prior to the meeting of the Board of Examiners;  to facilitate this, the Examinations Office would timetable final year modules during the first week of the supplementary examination period.

The Committee noted that the Faculty of Business and Management had a large summer semester programme involving students undertaking final assessments.  Although the Faculty recognised the reasons for the proposals, the Dean indicated that it would wish to monitor closely their impact.

AGREED:
that the recommendations be endorsed.

